
April 2023 
 
 
 
 
 

HAPPY EASTER EVERYONE!!!   


Hope this note will find you well.  My prayers continue to be with you and your families.  


Here is a highlight on what is happening here at the village.  I have been busy teaching 
the Samaritan’s Purse 12-week discipleship class. Forty children went through the 12 
lessons and will graduate from the program.  We learn that God hears our prayers for 
you and our families and has witnessed answers to many of them.    


Here is Dulce’s heartwarming story as we get ready to celebrate Easter:


Dulce is 11 years old.  She came to our class 
when one of her neighbors invited her.  Dulce 
looked sad most of the time, shy, not very 
engaged or attentive, and did participate in class 
activities. During one of our classes, I asked her 
how she was doing, and that’s when she told me 
that her mom and dad had gone to “the north,” 
meaning they crossed the border into the US 
and that her parents left her with the neighbor.  
Her and her two brothers live without her 
parents or other adults.


In the class, she learned that Jesus cares and loves her and that He is watching over 
her.  She believed and shared with the class that she does not feel lonely or scared!!! 


Thanks to you, our beloved donors, I can share the love and the care of God with these 
little ones.  Please keep praying for laborers for the harvest is ready.  




	 

BTW, for easy and convenient giving please go to www.bridge2thenations.com go to the 
donations tab and press the PayPal button or you can also send a check to Bridge To 
The Nations, P.O. Box 92108, Pasadena, CA 91109.


Many Blessings,


Maria E. Lopez Duran, Founder

Bridge To The Nations 
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